
August 13, 2018 

 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Scheuer at 7:00 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Members Present: Curell, Harvey, Mohr, Running, Scheuer.  Members Absent: None. 

 Visitors: Jack & Joan Knowlton, Shari Emerick, Arlene Sullivan, Cheryl Clark, Ron Gromak, 

Bryon Hotchkiss, Dennis Barefoot. 

 Motion by Curell supported by Harvey to approve the agenda. MOTION CARRIED. 

 County Commissioner Cheryl Clark gave a report on things that are going on at the County. A  

Lone Worker/Active Shooter Workshop will be held on October 8, 2018 at the First Baptist Church in 

Lapeer. Sessions will be held from 9 am til noon and from 1 pm til 4 pm.  The County Commission has 

adopted a resolution stating their opposition to the elimination of  the baiting of deer in Lapeer County. 

Also, they are working on the budget. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to accept into record the minutes of the July meeting as 

drafted. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Mohr, supported by Harvey to accept into record the Treasurers Report as presented 

and to pay the monthly bills: from the General Fund, $15,951.64 with checks numbered 12865 through 

12885; from the Cemetery Fund, $896.03, with checks numbered 1098 and 1099; and from the Mosquito 

Fund, $15,500 with check number 1063. MOTION CARRIED. 

 We received a report on roads and mosquito abatement. The County Road Commission is in the 

process of putting down gravel on the roads in the northeast corner of the township. The roadside mowing 

has been completed. Mosquito control has been good this year so far as the weather has been quite dry. 

 An update was given on the bight ordinance violation on Barnes Road that went to court last 

month. Mr. Patrick was to have the cars removed by Aug 9. Progress has been made. 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Mohr to have Curell make the decision about internet service at 

the township hall. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Harvey to prebuy propane for the township hall from Harmon 

Oil. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Application will be made through Lakestone Bank for a credit card for township use. This will 

replace the one that is currently being used. 

 There were 3 zoning permits issued since the last meeting: 1. Receipt # 4133 - Timothy Groves 

230 Millington Road for a 30x40 pole barn;  2. Receipt # 4134 - Frank Paschal 261 E Castle Road for a 

30x30 pole barn;  and  3. Receipt # 4135 - Kyle Bonner on Ducker Road for a 30x40 pole barn. 

 During public comment time, there was discussion about the ditches  in front of Knowltons' on 

both sides of Millington Road. Also, Planning Commission Chair Ron Gromak talked about the fact that 

Rich Township is 1/4th owner of the Mayville Ambulance Service, and that the Planning Commission 

may be addressing some of our present ordinances that are possibly in violation of State Law. 

 Motion by Mohr, supported by Harvey to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm. 

 

 

 

_____________________________   ________________________ 
 Pamela Running, Clerk    David Scheuer, Supervisor 
 

 

 


